
1	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

Cherokee Rose Quilters 
Guild Volume	27,	Issue	11	 	 	 							www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com	 	 																									November,	2018	

Officers 

President	–	Ramona	Tucker	

Vice-Pres.	–	Emma	Parker	

Day	Secretary	–	Sandra	Wilson	

Night	Secretary	–	Denise	Adams	

Treasurer	–	Loretta	Ford	

Standing Committees 

Historian	–	Charlie	Phaneuf	

Membership	–	Charlie	Phaneuf,	
Libby	Armstrong,	Jill	Stroer	

Newsletter	–	Libby	Armstrong	

Programs	–	Ramona	Tucker,	
Annie	Kellum	

	Publicity	–	Erna	Kriigel	

Sunshine	–	Bonnie	McLain	

Ways	and	Means	–	Irene	
Gardner,	Jennie	Hollis	

Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee	Keeper	–	Annie	Kellum	

Challenge	Quilt	–	Linda	Jones,		

	 Albertha	Brown		

Christmas	Party	–	Terry	Tinsley	

Community	Service	–	Terry	
Tinsley	

Golden	Scissors	–	Rachel	
Phaneuf	

Photographer	–	Dawn	Feist	

Saturday	Stitcharama	–	Libby	
Armstrong,	Jill	Stroer	

Webmaster	–	Joany	Orsi	

	 

From	the	President’s	Desk	

	
Greetings	everyone,		
		
It	 is	 almost	 end	 of	 year	 and	my	 job	 is	 almost	 done.		 Actually,	 everything	 is	
done,	 I	 just	 can’t	 find	 all	 the	 documents.		 The	 2019	 Budget,	 the	 nominating	
report,	the	program	reports,	the	notes	for	this	newsletter,	the	suggestions,	the	
helpful	hints…….but	IT	 IS	HERE	….somewhere.		Well,	let’s	start	with	what	I	DO	
know,	or	can	remember,	or	can	locate.		
		
You	have	all	been	emailed	the	proposed	budget	for	2019	and	I	trust	that	you	
have	read	and	approved	since	I	did	not	receive	any	feedback	and	the	nominees	
have	been	reported	to	you	during	 the	October	meetings.		Next,	we	have	 two	
more	programs	that	I	am	excited	about	-	Elisabeth	Frolet,	and	Tara	Miller.		You	
can	read	all	about	their	programs	in	Groupworks	and	in	this	newsletter.				
		
On	the	November	15th	night	meeting,	Tara	Miller	will	deliver	the	batting	you	
ordered.		She	will	be	set	up	to	take	your	money	BEFORE	the	meeting	beginning	
at	6:30	when	the	doors	open	(not	before	that	time).		Please	show	up	with	your	
credit	card	or	exact	change.		I	do	not	have	your	totals	but	will	ask	her	to	send	
them	to	me	and	I	will	send	out	a	notice.		Also,	for	her	program,	she	has	asked	
that	 if	you	have	a	quilt	made	by	your	mother,	grandmother,	 sister	or	aunt	 to	
please	bring	it	to	participate	in	the	program	and	YES,	we	will	still	have	Show	&	
Tell.		
		
The	Rauction	was	 a	 success	 and	 I	 believe	 everything	was	 sold.		We	had	 hard	
working	 volunteers	 and	 I’d	 like	 to	 express	 gratitude	 and	 thanks	 to	 each	 of	
you.		 We	 could	 not	 have	 been	 a	 success	 without	 you.		 At	 the	 end	 of	 the	
bidding,	 Loretta	and	 I	were	 in	perfect	 sync	with	 the	bids	and	money	 and	 the	
checkout	 line	 moved	 swiftly.	 The	 amount	 totaled	 $1,389.00.		 It	 was	 a	 fun	
night.		
		
Until	next	time….		
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Membership	

Total Paid Members: 80 

Day Meeting 10/11/18—Members Present: 38 Visitors: 3 

Night Meeting 10/25/18—Members Present: 28 Visitors: 11 

We welcomed 2 new members in October. 

Heather Baron and Heather Shaw 

Just	a	reminder,	please	wear	your	name	badge	to	the	meetings.	
	The	2018	Membership	Form	is	on	the	Website	and	on	GroupWorks	

A	completed	2019	Form	must	accompany	your	payment.	

.	

Meeting	Location	
		

Sutton	Hall	
5971	Sutton	Dr.,	Douglasville,	GA	

			
Take	Highway	5	south	from	Arbor	

Square	Shopping	Center	for	1.3	miles.	
It	is	on	the	corner	of	Highway	5	and	

Sutton	Drive.	
	

Bee	News	
No	bee	for	the	month	of	

November.		

	See	you	in	January!	

November	Birthdays	

11-6	 Joyce	Trew	 	 	 	 	 11-19	 Erna	Kriigel	

11-11	 LaJuana	Wingo	 	 	 	 11-19	 Charlene	Shanks	

11-11	 Penny	Landrum	 	 	 	 11-19	 Barbara	Shirley	 	

11-12	 Betty	Butler	 	 	 	 	 11-19	 Jill	Stroer	

11-13	 Tony	Presha	 	 	 	 	 11-20	 Sandy	Vickers		 	

11-15	 Darlene	Wheeler	 	 	 	 11-24	 Terry	Tinsley	 	

11-17	 Melanie	Cardell	 	 	 	 11-29	 Deborah	McDade	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	

Next	Newsletter	Deadline	

Is	Monday,	November	26,	2018.	
Send	your	information	to	Libby	Armstrong	

@	grannyqwiltz@hotmail.com	
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Program	News	

NOV	8	-	ELISABETH	FROLET -Ms.	Frolet,	is	a	French	immigrant	to	the	US	and	an	Atlanta	resident	since	the	
mid	1990s.	 She	stumbled	upon	quilting	in	the	early	90s	while	still	living	in	France	and	was	THUNDERSTRUCK	
by	it.	 Quilting	was	virtually	unknown	in	France	at	that	time	and	she	had	to	teach	herself,	working	with	
pictures	of	quilts.	 Quilting	very	quickly	became	her	favorite	hobby.	 In	the	late	2000s	she	started	teaching	at	
Little	Quilts	and	3	years	ago	at	Tiny	Stitches.	She	started	entering	her	quilts	in	quilt	shows	about	5	years	ago	
and	have	won	a	few	ribbons,	including	a	couple	at	Paducah	and	Houston.	 This	program	is	free	to	members,	
$5	for	visitors	and	promises	to	be	thrilling!		

NOV	15	-	TARA	MILLER	-	Quilting		With	the	Fire	of	My	Foremothers:	A	one-hour	lecture	and	mini	trunk	show	
examines	and	celebrates	the	quilting	legacy	we	carry	from	our	foremothers	(whether	your	immediate	foremothers	
were	quilters	or	not).	She	will	share	her	journey	and	passion	for	the	relationship	between	what's	old	and	what's	new	
and	how	the	old	and	new	exist	on	a	continuum	rather	than	in	a	vacuum,	exclusive	of	one	another.	Throughout	
generations	quilt	making	provided	women	with	platforms	for	their	artistic	and	political	voices,	as	well	as	their	
expressions	of	love	and	necessities	of	utility.	She	will	talk	about	women's	lives,	women's	voice	and	we	will	rejoice	in	
our	legacies.	Tara	would	like	for	you	to	bring	a	quilt	made	by	your	mother,	sister	or	aunt	to	celebrate	these	
women.		

DEC	6	-	Christmas	Party	-	Atlanta’s	Finest,	7981	Highway	78,Winston,	GA	30187	Details	to	follow.		

Ways	and	Means	

Thank	you	to	Jeanne	Andersen	and	all	the	other	volunteers	who	helped	with	the	R’Auction.		
Thank	you	to	the	members	who	invited	guests.		It	was	a	great	night!	

Community	Service	
Thank	you	to	our	members	who	continue	to	work	on	our	current	projects.	(Placemats	for	Meals	
on	Wheels	and	small	lap	quilts	for	nursing	home.)	We	still	need	about	40	placemats	to	meet	our	
total	for	donation.		Please	bring	these	to	the	November	meetings.	

SUNSHINE	

No	report	submitted	
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CHRISTMAS	PARTY	
The	menu	is	set.	Preparations	are	in	full	swing	for	a	wonderful	party.		Make	sure	if	you	
haven’t	signed	up,	to	bring	your	$20	and	see	Terry	Tinsley	or	Sarah	Sorenson	at	the	
November	meetings.		Hope	to	see	you	there!!!	

GOLDEN	SCISSORS	
BEAUTIFUL.	SIMPLY	BEAUTIFUL	QUILT	TO	ENJOY	

 Due to the annual R’Auction, we only had the day meeting to show off our      
 beautiful finished quilts. 
    

Debbie McDade received a Golden Scissors charm for her “Kelly Michelle" and a 
golden safety pin for her lovely bag 

  
 Ramona Tucker received a golden pin for her pretty Christmas Bed Runner. 
   

PLEASE	TAKE	THE	TIME	TO	VIEW	THESE	BEAUTIES.	
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PROPOSED	2019	BUDGET	

	

	 	 	 	 	 	2018	 	 	 		2019	 	

Challenge	Quilt	 	 	 	 $			150	 	 	 $			150	

Christmas	Party		 	 	 $			400	 	 	 $			400	

Community	Service	 	 	 $					25	 	 	 none	

Golden	Scissors		 	 	 $					50	 	 	 $				25	

Historian	 	 	 	 $					50	 	 	 $				20	

Membership	 	 	 	 $					75				 	 $				75	

Misc	 	 	 	 	 $					50	 	 	 $				50	

President	 	 	 	 $					50	 	 	 $				50	

Programs	 	 	 	 $3,000	 	 	 $3,000	

Publicity	 	 	 	 $					50	 	 	 $				25	

Rent	 	 	 	 	 $1,375	 	 	 $1,450	

Stitch-A-Rama	 	 	 	 $			225	 	 	 $			225	

Sunshine	 	 	 	 $					25	 	 	 $					50	

Treasurer	 	 	 	 $					30	 	 	 $					50	

Ways	&	Means	 	 	 	 $			100	 	 	 $					75	

Web	Host	 	 	 	 $			375	 	 	 $			375	

TOTAL	 	 	 	 	 $6,030	 	 	 $6,020	
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Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	Meeting	

Day	Meeting,	October	11,	2018	
Emma	called	the	meeting	to	order.	Motion	to	approve	the	September	minutes	was	made	by	Awilda	and	seconded	
by	Ramona.	October	birthdays	were	recognized.	 
	 
Committee	Reports	 
	 
Beekeeper:	The	September	bee	was	at	Ramona’s	house.	The	October	bee	will	be	at	Paula	Miller’s,	hosted	by	Paula,	
Sarah	and	Awilda.	Lunch	will	be	served.	Please	RSVP.	 
	 
Challenge:	All	the	information	is	on	the	website	and	in	the	newsletter.	 
	 
Christmas	Party:	Sarah	is	collecting	money	for	the	Christmas	party	which	will	be	on	December	6th.	Cost	is	
$20.	Please	sign	up.	 
	 
Community	Service:	Bonnie	reported	for	Terry	that	they	still	need	placemats.	Please	bring	to	October	night	
meeting	or	November	meetings.	We	need	180	placemats.	Placemats	can	be	made	at	the	Stitch-A-Rama.	Sarah	
reported	for	Terry	that	Phyllis	had	donated	yardage	for	the	placemats	and	Sarah	quilted	it.	It’s	ready	to	be	sewn	
into	placemats.	Lap	quilts	for	memory	care	units	are	still	needed.	 
	 
Golden	Scissors:	Rachel	gave	a	brief	explanation	of	how	to	earn	“Golden	Scissors.”	 
	
Newsletter:	Libby	asked	for	all	information	for	the	newsletter	by	October	30th.	 
	 
Historian:	Everything	is	up	on	website	and	GroupWorks.	 
	 
Programs:	Annie	reported	that	O.V.	Brantley	will	present	our	program	today.	October’s	night	meeting	is	
the	R’auction.	She	has	a	sign	up	sheet	for	January’s	program	by	Muriel	Pfaff	which	is	a	three-hour	workshop	making	
Valentine	cards.	$20.	 
	 
Publicity:	Joyce	Trew	changed	our	meeting	address	in	The	Sentinel.	 
	 
Stitch-A-Rama:	Libby	passed	around	a	sign	up	sheet.	October	27th.	9-9.	$10.	 
	 
Sunshine:	Bonnie	reported	that	Linda	Jones’	husband	will	be	starting	chemo	3-4	times	per	week.	Jill	has	a	knee	
brace.	Remember	Irene’s	daughter,	Cheryl.	 
	 
R’auction:	Jeanne	asked	for	those	who	are	available	to	help	set	up	to	please	let	her	know	at	the	end	of	the	meeting	
today.	If	you	still	have	items,	please	give	them	to	Jeanne	or	make	arrangements	with	her	to	pick	them	up	or	bring	
them	to	Sutton	Hall	at	Noon	on	October	25th.	Jeanne	explained	about	the	R’auction.	The	doors	will	open	at	6:00	and	
the	meeting	will	start	at	6:30	to	give	extra	time	for	the	R’auction.	 
	 
Membership:	Today	there	are	37	members	and	three	visitors	present.	Door	prizes	were	awarded.	 
	 
Nominating	Committee:	Awilda	made	the	following	report	from	the	committee:	 
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Slate	of	Officers	 
President	–	Ramona	 
Vice	President	–	Tina	 
Day	Secretary	 
Night	Secretary	–	Denise	Adams	 
Treasurer	-	Loretta		 
	 
Committees	 
Challenge	Quilts	–	Albertha	and	Linda	Jones	 
Christmas	Party	–	Toni	Presha	 
Community	Service	–	Terry?	 
Golden	Scissors	–	Rachel	 
Photographer	–	LaJuana	Wingo	 
Programs	–	Annie	and	Sarah	 
Beekeeper	–	Jeanne	 
Sunshine	–	Bonnie	 
Ways	&	Means	–	Linda	Kelley	 
Membership	–	Awilda	and	Albertha	 
Webmaster	–	Joanie	 
Historian	–	Charlie	 
Newsletter	–	Charlie	 
Stitch-A-Rama	–	Libby	and	Jill	 
Hospitality	(new	committee)	–	LaJuana,	Awilda,	Bonnie	and	Jill	(suggestion	made	for	them	to	wear	nametags	
identifying	them	as	Hospitality)	 
	 
Respectfully	submitted,	 
Sandra	Wilson,	Day	Secretary	 
	

NOMINEES	FOR	2019	OFFICERS	

	President	-		Ramona	Tucker		

	Vice	President	-	Tina	Marinoni		

Day	Secretary	–	

Night	Secretary	–	Denise	Adams	

Treasurer	–	Loretta	Ford	

No	Minutes	were	submitted	for	the	Night	Meeting	on	October	25,	2018	


